
    

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The athletes made a fantastic 

demonstration at the Opening 

Ceremony. 

 

Dear Members, 

It is with great pleasure that I present to you the 

inaugural issue of our new bi-monthly IWUF 

newsletter.  Through this medium, we hope to 

promote communication between the IWUF and 

its members, keeping you up to date with Wushu 

news from around the globe and to encourage 

our Wushu family members to share their news 

with our international community.  

 

Thanks to the tireless efforts made by many of 

our members, Wushu has taken great steps 

forwards in many areas of its development.  We 

hope to highlight the wonderful contributions 

made by our members through these newsletters 

as well. 

 

As with all great undertakings, we start from 

humble beginnings, but as time goes on I am 

confident that this medium will reap great 

rewards and I look forward to seeing more 

content being submitted from IWUF members, 

bringing us all closer in spite of the great 

distances between us.        
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Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

SportAccord World Combat 

Games – St. Petersburg 

SportAccord World Combat 

Games is an international 

sporting event which 

promotes values of self-

control, determination and 

technical mastery. The Martial 

Arts and Combat Sports 

integrate elements of culture, 

wisdom & friendship to create 

an elite sports competition - 

the Art of Combat. 

The Games will take place 

from October 18
th

 to the 26
th

 

and will feature 15 Martial 

Arts and Combat sports 

including Wushu. 

http://www.worldcombatgames.com  

 

SPONSOR: 

PARTNERS: 

 

Notice 

National Federation Contact 

Details 

In order to improve the 

communication between the 

IWUF and National 

Federations as well as 

between the National 

Federations themselves, the 

IWUF Administration is 

creating an IWUF contact 

details database. If your 

Federation’s contact details 

have changed, please contact 

Ms. Lirong REN 

(ren.lirong@iwuf.org) and 

request a contact details 

update form for completion. 

Wushu’s Olympic Bid for the 2020 Olympics 

 

The IWUF presented its Olympic proposal to the 

Executive Board of the International Olympic 

Committee (IOC) on May 29th, 2013 in St. 

Petersburg, in the Russian Federation. 

 

The IWUF presentation team was composed of 

President Mr. Zaiqing YU (CHN), Vice-President 

Mr. Glen KEITH (NZL), Vice-President Mr. 

Anthony GOH (USA), Referee Representative 

Mr. Byron Jacobs (RSA), Technical 

Representative Mr. Luc Bendza (GAB) and 

Athlete Representative Ms. Daria Tarasova 

(RUS). The presentation started with a 5-minute 

video, followed by an introduction to Wushu’s 

history and development, added value to the 

Olympic Games, competition management, 

judging method, fair play and an athlete’s 

statement. The presentation was well received 

by the IOC’s Executive Board, who described it 

as “professional and clear”.  

  

Unfortunately, after a tight race in voting, 

Wushu was not included amongst the 3 

shortlisted sports for the 125th IOC Session in 

September. Wrestling, Baseball/Softball and 

Squash will compete for a slot in the Olympic 

Program. 

  

Though, to our regret, the first Olympic bid 

failed, the IWUF has gained invaluable 

experience for the future from this bidding 

process, and the sport of Wushu was more 

widely exposed to the world. The IWUF will 

keep working with passion and vigor for the 

further development and progress of our sport 

worldwide.  

  

Wushu’s Olympic Dream Will Go On! 

 

 Asia’s Junior Wushu Elite to go Head-to-Head 

The 7th Asian Junior 

Wushu Championships 

are set to take place in 

Manila, Philippines 

from August 6
th

 to 11
th

 

at the Makati Coliseum 

and will feature the 

continent’s brightest 

youth talent. The 

event, hosted by the 
Philippines, is expected to attract more than 500 

participants from 25 countries and regions.    

Mr. Zaiqing YU 

IWUF President 



 

  2013 World Taijiquan Classic Concluded Successfully 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
 

The World Taijiquan Classic was held from June 

22 to 23, in Chengdu, China. A total of 85 athletes 

from 9 countries and regions participated in the 

event. Former Taijiquan champions from World 

Wushu Championships attended the judges 

training course prior to the competition and 

officiated at the competition.  

 

The Taijiquan Classic was a test event for next 

year’s World Taijiquan Championships, which is a 

new competition system launched by the IWUF 

with the aim of further promoting Taijiquan. New 

International Taijiquan Competition Rules were 

drafted and employed at the Classic.  

 

Further suggestions and opinions will be attained 

from Taijiquan experts in order to make 

amendments and improve the rules prior to 

approval from the IWUF Technical Committee 

and IWUF Executive Board at their meetings in 

October this year. Mr. Wang Yulong, Chairman of 

IWUF Technical Committee, presided over the 

event and Technical Committee members Li 

Xiaojie and Byron Jacobs attended and assisted 

with the event as well.  

 

The two–day competition attracted a large 

number of spectators, most of whom were 

Taijiquan practitioners themselves. The City of 

Chengdu is also called “Taiji Rongcheng”, 

meaning the “City of Taiji”.  

SPONSOR: 

PARTNERS: 
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7
th

 Jiaozuo International 

Taijiquan Exchange 

Competition 

The 7th International 

Taijiquan Exchange 

Competition will be held in 

Jiaozuo, China, from August 

20th to 26th 2013. The event, 

organized by the Chinese 

Wushu Association, will 

feature competition, a 

Taijiquan forum, 

demonstrations of various 

styles by well-known 

exponents, Duanwei 

examinations for foreign 

practitioners and more. For 

further information please 

contact Mr. Zhu by email:   

jzstjq@163.com   

Notice 

IWUF Membership Fee 

In accordance with the IWUF 

Constitution, all National 

Federations are required to 

submit their annual 

membership fees before the 

31
st

 of March each year.  

 

This is a kind reminder to 

those National Federations 

which have yet to pay their 

annual membership fee for 

2012 and/or 2013 to please 

do so before the 15
th

 of 

August 2013. The annual 

amount is USD300.- 

Treasurer: Mr. Urs Krebs 

(urs.krebs@swisswushu.ch) 

 African Wushu Ties Strengthened 

A Chinese Wushu delegation led by Mr. 

Xiao Tian, Vice-President of the 

Chinese Olympic Committee, visited 

Morocco, Kenya and Namibia at the 

invitation of their local sport and 

Wushu authorities.  

The purpose of the visit was to 

promote bilateral exchanges and 

cooperation between the Chinese 

Wushu Association and 

the three national Wushu federations. 

During his stay, Mr. Xiao met his 

counterparts at their respective Sports 

Ministries and National Olympic 

Committees with the aim of 

strengthening their support for 

Wushu. The newly established 

Namibian Wushu Federation is in the 

process of finalizing its 

IWUF membership application. 

 

 

The IWUF delegation composed of 5 members led by 

Technical Committee chairperson Mr. Wang Yulong. 

A total of 69 coaches from 7 countries participated in the 

course. All the participants were very pleased with the 

content presented as well as the teaching methods 

employed by the lecturers. 

 

The Brazilian Wushu Confederation hailed the event as a 

great success which has greatly contributed to the 

development of Wushu in the Pan-American region.  

 

The Brazilian Wushu Confederation expressed its sincere 

gratitude to Mr. Wang Yulong and the IWUF as well as to 

Mr. Anthony Goh (Pan-American President) for making 

this course a reality.  

 

Pan-American Coaches Training Course Success! 

The first Pan-American 

Wushu Coaches Training 

Course was conducted 

from April 3
rd

 to the 10
th

 

of April in the city of 

Campinas, Sao Paulo, 

Brazil.  

The course was held at 

the State University of 

Campinas, the second 

largest University in the 

country. 
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The city of Cali in the 

South American nation 

of Colombia will host 

this year’s World Games 

from July 25
th

 to August 

4
th

.  Wushu has been 

included as an 

invitational event since  

the 2009 edition of the World Games, which was 

hosted in Kaohsiung, Taiwan. The Wushu events 

will take place from August 1
st

 to 5
th

 and will 

include Taolu and Sanda events for both men and 

women. A total of 60 athletes from 24 countries 

and regions will participate in the competition. We 

wish all the athletes the best of luck! 

Official Website: 

http://worldgames2013.com.co/en/ 

2013 International Wushu Coaches 

Training Course – Chengdu, China 

This year’s Wushu 

Coaches training 

course was held in 

Chengdu, China from 

June 14 to 21. A total 

of 138 people 

participated in the 

course. The course 

content was diverse 

and rich, with the aim 

of providing as much 

technical content as 

possible to coaches in 

order to raise the 

standard worldwide. 

Content included the 

3
rd

 set of International 

Wushu Competition 

routines, as well as 

numerous lectures 

covering important 

topics such as how to 

compose competition 

routines; formulation 

of training programs;  

how to prepare 

athletes for major 

competition etc. All 

the participants 

studied diligently and 

received certificates 

after passing their 

examinations. During 

this time, a separate 

course was arranged 

for judges who 

attended the “World 

Taijiquan Classic”, the 

course covered the 

new regulations.      

SPONSOR: 

PARTNERS: 

 

 

Passing of Mr. A. Kolokolnikov 

It is with great sadness that we inform you of the 

passing of Mr. Andrey Kolokolnikov on July 5
th

, 

2013. Mr. Kolokolnikov was the Vice-President of 

the Republic of Kazakhstan Wushu Federation 

who worked tirelessly to promote and develop 

Wushu in his country. He was also a certified 

international judge. Our condolences go out to 

his family and his national Wushu federation. 

Notice 

Anti-doping / RTP-ADAMS 

All athletes registered in the 

IWUF Anti-doping Registered 

Testing Pool (RTP) are obliged 

to complete and update their 

whereabouts information on 

the on-line Anti-doping 

Administration and 

Management System 

(ADAMS).According to the 

IWUF Anti-Doping Rules 

(ADR), RTP athletes are 

required to provide us with 

this for purposes of Out-of-

Competition testing.  

 

Repeated failure without 

proper excuse to provide this 

information, or  failure to be 

available for testing at the 

location(s) athletes specify, 

will constitute an anti-doping 

rule violation under the IWUF 

ADR and the WADA 

International Standard for 

Testing (IST), the sanctions for 

which are a 12-24 month 

period of ineligibility to 

participate in events (first 

offence) or more (for second 

and subsequent offences). It is 

therefore important for the 

athletes included in the RTP 

to update their whereabouts 

timeously. 

Contact: Ms. Lirong REN 

(ren.lirong@iwuf.org) 

 

World Combat Games - Important 

The 2nd edition of Sportaccord World Combat 

Games (WCG) will take place from 19th to 26th 

October 2013 in Saint Petersburg, Russia. The 

Wushu competition will be held on the 25th 

and 26th October. Final entry for athletes and 

officials will close on 31st July.  

 

We urge all National Federations with athletes 

who have qualified for the WCG to urgently 

complete the registration process and submit 

their registration packages before the 20
th

 of 

July 2013.   

 

Please send the following information to Ms. 

Lirong REN (ren.lirong@iwuf.org): 

1. Information spread sheet (duly completed) 

2. SCANNED COPY of each person’s PASSPORT  

3. PASSPORT PHOTO in JPEG format (colour)  

 

Failure to submit all the above documents 

before the deadline will affect our participation 

in the WCG. 

 

For Submission and Other Enquiries Contact:  

Editor: Byron Jacobs    Contact: byronjacobs@iwuf.org  


